MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
February 12, 2020

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were
Kristi Langkabel, and Tammy Davis. Also present was: Town Attorney Mark McNeely and Clerk-
Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the January 22nd, 2020 were approved as written by Council Member Kristi Langkabel.
Council Member Tammy Davis seconded the motion. Motion approved. 3/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded by Council
Member Tammy Davis. The motion passed. Vote 3/0

NEW BUSINESS:

Morristown Matters went over plans for the 5K LEPRECHAUN RUN AND EASTER PARTY. Plans for these
events are coming together. A request to have the Morristown Volunteer Fire Department present was
made to the Town Council. Council Members stated that Morristown Matter needs to contact the fire
department.

Morristown Matters looking for donations to help with expenses. Council Member Kristi Langkabel
made a motion to donate from Racino Fund $200.00. Council Member Tammy Davis seconded the
motion. Motion approved. Vote 3/0

Morristown Matters would also like to use Dodds Hall. Request was denied due to the issue that

Dodds Hall is not handicap accessible.

Clerk-Treasurer:

WATER FILTRATION PLANT:

New plant in operation with normal start-up issues. Plant 2 media has been changed and working on
monitoring that will connect to new plant. Waiting on change order costs for high service pump repair,
meter reading update and chlorination monitoring.

Following ltems On Hold: Force main to river, Wessler Agreement.

Cash Rent 2020: Council Member Kristi Langkable made a motion to accept Nathan Batton’s cash rent
offer (Behind School $200.00, Old Lagoon $100.00 and Morrison Street $200.00). Council Member
Tammy Davis seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 3/0

Pole shed electric: Don Smith to get two quotes.

Clerk-Treasurer reported items that Mr. Willey wants need to be removed by April 1.

Old fire station roof has been repaired. Ellerman recommends a new roof.

Census 2020 request needs to be submitted.




Clerk-Treasurer handed out January Fund Statement and bank reconciliation.

Legal Council:
Nothing to report.

Town Marshall:
Marshall Albrecht stated that vending machines are being stolen.

New computers are in and being used.
New police car should be in the week of February 12, 2020.

Street, Water and Wastewater:

Don Smith presented a typed sheet from the Street, Water and Wastewater Department. Copied made
a part of these minutes.

Sign Board:

Council Member Kristi Langkabel asked questions about the sign board stating taking applications for
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer. Council Member Langkabel asked who would be hiring the Deputy Clerk-
Treasurer? Clerk-Treasurer Roberts stated that he would.

ADJOURN:

Council Member Kristi Langkabel made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Tammy Davis
Seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 3/0

David Benefiel, President

Don Roberts — Clerk-Treasurer
February 12, 2012



